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Newsletter issue  11        April 2018 

SINAPPS group studies overview (September 2016 - March 2018) 

PPiP2 updates 

We would like to thank everyone who attended 

our PPiP2 refresher sessions in London, 

Cambridge and Nottingham in April. In total 34 

PPiP2 recruiters have attended the events so far! 

Two more trainings are planned in South of 

England. 

These sessions were a great opportunity for all of 

us to meet and discuss the study, and the 

enthusiasm shown by all the attendees has been 

impressive! We identified common difficulties in 

communication with clinical teams and checking 

of eligibility criteria with limited access to  

medical records. Many helpful solutions were 

discussed, such as increasing presence of 

researchers in team meetings and identifying of 

enthusiastic clinical staff to liaise with! 

 

A special thank you goes to the PPiP2 recruiters 

who presented succesfull recruiting strategies at 

their sites: Kate Bransby-Adams (Notts); Bianca 

Hinds-Walters (Central North West London); 

Lucia Crkonova (Birmingham Childrenôs 

Hospital); Karen Irvine (Herts) and Abigail 

Whiddon/ Akua Boateng (Essex).  

SINAPPS2 updates 

We are delighted to announce that we just 
recently carried out SINAPPS2 treatment 
sessions for the first two SINAPPS2 participants 
at the Royal Devon and Exeter Hospital and the 
John Radcliffe Hospital Oxford sites!  

This is a very exciting event for study participants 
and anyone who is involved in SINAPPS2 and 
PPiP2, as it marks a very important step for the 
studies.  

We thank the local staff at both SINAPPS2 sites 
and our Research Assistant Sally-Anne Vincent 
for ensuring that everything went smoothly.  
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PPiP2 recruiter of the month 

This March has been a weird month, with cold 

spells (looking at you ñBeast from the Eastò!) 

and Spring dragging its feet.  

Fortunately, things have been kept lively and 

dynamic by the Tees, Esk And Wear Valleys 

NHS Foundation Trust team(Dr Tiina 

McLean, Ailneen Henderson, Sue Bonner), 

who braved the cold temperatures and seized 

the title of Recruiter of the month. 

A huge thank you from all the team for your 

great contribution and help with PPiP2!  

With Spring now well underway and a lovely 

sun keeping us warm, weôre looking forward 

for a flourishing of both nature and PPiP2 

figures! 

Publications update! 

A paper on prevalence and treatment outcomes 

of patients with anti-neuronal membrane antibod-

ies and psychosis has recently been published 

on the British Journal of Psychiatry Open. The 

authors have shown that the most unwell pa-

tients were more likely to have antibodies, and 

that all the patients treated with immunotherapy 

improved. 

You can access the paper here and it is Open 

Access! Be sure to share it with doctors and oth-

er clinical staff, as these results highlight the im-

portance of testing as many people as possible 

on the wards, and particularly the most unwell. 

Meet theé..teams! 

This month weôll go for a slight change in de-

sign, as this section will featureé.you! 

We met many enthusiastic researchers during 

our PPiP2 refresher trainings in April. We would 

like to share with you some of the highlights 

from the training in Nottingham when everyone 

was busy helping each other to improve recruit-

ment strategies and resolve obstacles.  More 

will soon be made available on our recently re-

styled website!! 

On the back, from left to right: Andy Dingwall, DHF; Nicky Atherton, C&W; 

Graham Spencer, DHF; Paul Stanley, RDSH. On the front, from left to right: 

Diane Hawksworth, DHF; Kate Bransby-Adams, NOTT; Louis Palmer, RDSH; 

Sophie Keogh, LPFT. 

From left to right: Kelly Moran, LPFT; Amy Shipman BCP; Aisha Shakoor, LEI. 

CONTACTS 

London: rebecca.pollard@psych.ox.ac.uk 

East of England and Midlands: giuliano.tomei@psych.ox.ac.uk 

South West : sally-anne.vincent@psych.ox.ac.uk 

Project management: ksenija.yeeles@psych.ox.ac.uk 

Research administrator: mio.shimazaki@psych.ox.ac.uk 

ǿǿǿΦǎƛƴŀǇǇǎΦƻǊƎΦǳƪ 

Cƻƭƭƻǿ ǳǎ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ŀƴŘ ¢ǿƛǘǘŜǊ 
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